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	Live Web Chat with Pam O’Connor

Today, Board Chair Pam O’Connor conducted her second official public web chat, answering over 25 questions on a wide range of transportation topics.  This month’s theme was the impact of Southern California traffic on the environment and how individuals can partner with Metro to reduce their carbon footprint.  Besides environmental concerns, Chair O’Connor also fielded questions about subway system turnstiles, bus line on-time performance, transitways and carpool lanes.  A transcript of the chat session will shortly be made available on metro.net/chat.  We looks forward to the next web chat set for January 23. 

APTA Procurement Standards Oversight Committee Meeting

Metro hosted a meeting of the American Public Transportation Association (APTA) Procurement Standards Oversight Committee on December 10th and 11th.  Lonnie Mitchell, Chief Administrative Services Officer, also serves as Chair of the Oversight Committee and conducted the two day meeting.  Steve Goodwin, leader of the Procurement Standards Procurement Process Work Group, and Greg Kildare, an active contributor to the Procurement Standards Contract Risk Allocation Work Group, updated the committee on recent activities of their respective groups and led a discussion on a number of documents undergoing Oversight Committee review.  These documents will eventually be approved and adopted as APTA Standards.  Representatives from San Francisco’s BART, New York City Transit, Hampton Roads Transit, several smaller properties, and a number of transit industry contractors including AECom Consulting, Bombardier, Systra, and New Flyer participated in the effort to bring usable standards to the transit procurement community.
Participation in the FTA’s EMS Training and Assistance Program
Today, the Federal Transit Administration (FTA) announced that we were selected, along with nine other agencies, to participate in the Environmental Management System (EMS) Training and Assistance program.  The selection stemmed from our application submitted to the FTA on August 31, 2007.  Over the next several weeks, a Memorandum of Understanding will be developed to ensure Metro’s and the FTA’s commitment to success for this program.

Our participation in the FTA program complements the sustainable efforts that are either being implemented or planned.  The Sustainable Management System (SMS) enables us to capture all the efforts, quantify, and set short term and long term goals to accomplish and has been initiated as a pilot program at Division 10.  The SMS Pilot includes the implementation of an EMS, which is also enhanced by safety and quality management elements.

Congestion Mitigation Fee Feasibility Study - Policy Advisory Committee

Since the last Policy Advisory Committee (PAC) meeting on October 30, 2007, Metro has been incorporating some of the discussion and input we heard into the Draft Study Report.  We anticipate releasing the Draft Study Report after the first of the 2008 New Year, to be followed with outreach with the sub-regional COGs, cities, and other stakeholders through April 2008.

The Board will be provided with an informational status report of the Draft Study Report and planned outreach efforts in February 2008.  After outreach efforts are completed in April 2008, a Final Study Report will be prepared to reflect the outreach comments received on the Draft Study Report.  We anticipate bringing the Final Study Report to the Metro Board in June 2008, and this will be a decision point for the Board whether to proceed to the next step of developing a Congestion Mitigation Fee Nexus Study and working with local jurisdictions to identify projects for analysis.

The February Board Report on the Congestion Mitigation Fee will be forwarded to PAC members as soon as it becomes available for the public.

Seventh Annual Transit Safety and Security Roundtable

Last week 47 of the top transit agencies across the nation met at the Universal Sheraton Hotel to participate in the Seventh Annual Transit Safety and Security Roundtable, which was organized by the Departments of Transportation and Homeland Security and hosted by Metro, LASD-TSB and Metrolink.

Speakers included LAPD's Chief Bratton and LASD's Sheriff Baca.  Topics included terrorism and serious crimes, media impact during emergencies, lessons learned from critical incident responses, and new technologies.

One Hundred Solar Powered Bus Stop Light Fixtures Installed

In May 2006, Metro initiated a pilot project to solicit public input on the installation of one “I-Stop Illuminated Transit Stop,” which is a high-intensity LED light fixture mounted on top of a ten-foot bus stop pole.  In addition to the LED light, which can illuminate up to a six-foot diameter area, the I-Stop Illuminated Transit Stop features a white flashing beacon at the top to notify bus operators of waiting passengers.  At night, these solar powered fixtures provide a down light for security, which is helpful at locations without adequate street lighting.

As a result of the positive feedback received from the pilot project, a total of 245 units, with funding obtained through the Bus Operator’s Subcommittee (BOS) - Transit Enhancement (TE) grant funding, will be installed in FY08.  The first 100 I-Stop® Illuminated Transit Stops were installed in October and November by Metro’s Stops & Zones staff.  Recommendations for the location of I-Stop installations were solicited and received from Customer Relations (with particular emphasis on stops known for pass-up complaints), Service Sector Development Staff, Division Management, Communications staff, and other internal and external stakeholders.  Further installations will resume in January after shake-up service changes have been fully implemented.  Approximately 700 more units, approved through the same grant, are planned for installation in FY09, subject to the budget approval process.  Board Members are encouraged to submit additional location recommendations to the Office of the CEO for consideration.

KCET Life & Times Tours Metro Art Projects and Interviews Staff

The television program KCET Life & Times toured several Metro facilities, rode an articulated bus, and interviewed Maya Emsden of Creative Services today for an upcoming news program.  The reporter was specifically interested in how our public art program has developed and matured over the years and in some of the newer works that have been installed as well as the success of the popular docent tour program.  The television crew visited several Metro Rail stations (various artists), rode an articulated bus (seat fabric by artist Pae White), and visited the recently improved Wilshire Customer Center (façade by artist Jim Isermann).  The story is expected to air later this month.

Korean Media Cover Westside Study Briefing

Yesterday, staff provided a briefing on the Westside Transit Corridor Extension Study to business and community leaders from the Koreatown area.  The briefing provided an overview of the Alternatives Analysis Study, the options under review, the process and schedule.  Several media outlets covered the briefing, including the Korea Times and KTE Korean Television.  Stories are expected to run this week.
Metro Volunteers Spread Holiday Cheer & Promote Public Transit

Volunteers will promote public transit and help the city's needy families this Sunday at the Fred Jordan Mission near 4th and Alameda in downtown Los Angeles.  Employees have already collected and delivered 5,000 presents for the Mission's annual toy drive.  The volunteers will circulate material on how to use Metro Bus and Rail at the event for Skid Row residents and children.  Employee volunteers, who come from bus divisions and agency departments, will also help mission organizers pass out food, clothes and assist with crowd control from 7 a.m. to 4 p.m.
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